
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The launching of Higher Ground into the remaining prisons 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Chaplains receiving their Higher Ground materials 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
September 6, 2023 
 
Dear Friends of Higher Ground: 
 
As I write this letter, I am grateful for your 
partnership with Higher Ground Ministries in 
sending materials into the prisons of East 
Africa. Because of your prayers and generosity, 
the Kenya Federal Prison system is now 
covered with the Gospel.  We are in the process 
of training chaplain assistants in all the Kenya 
federal prisons. Jefferson has reported 420 
students, 80 officers, in 122 prisons. By the end 
of the year or sooner, we expect to have a 
presence in all 148 federal prisons. Lives are 
being changed. People are being saved. 
Prisoners are being trained to minister while 
they are in prison. 
 
Uganda is also doing well with Pastor Musa. 
That is new, and we will soon be expanding that 
ministry to more prisons. 
Sarah Kariuki reports more requests in the 
villages from men and women who want Bible 
training to serve in local churches and 
communities. With the presence of a 
dangerous cult, there has been a sharp increase 
of requests for enrollment in our courses. One 
pastor has 20 members of his church studying 
HGBM lessons. 
 
I have had a request for more Bibles for Kenya 
and Uganda prisons. People who take Higher 



Ground courses need a Bible for their studies. 
Prisoners usually do not have one.  
 

Our Alaska outreach at the Wasilla Farmers 
Market has been fruitful. We have won three 
people to Christ our last three times there. We 
have a sign that says, “May we pray for you?” 
That brings people to our table for all kinds of 
requests. One lady had surgery for cancer and 
was told by her doctor that she may have to 
undergo another surgery. She asked  
 
 
 
Please pray for the following:   
 
(1) The growth of our Wasilla Bible study.   
 
(2) More Bibles for East Africa.  
 
(3) HGBM chaplain training in the remaining     
26 Kenya prisons. 
 
for prayer that she wouldn’t have to repeat the 
unpleasant ordeal. We no sooner said, “Amen” 
when her phone rang. It was her doctor 
informing her that further surgery would not be 
necessary. It is nothing short of amazing to see 
people bow their heads and receive Christ as 
others walk by. People stop by our table and 
give money for the Kenya ministry, wanting 
nothing in return. 
 
             Please send gifts to:   

 
HIGHER GROUND  
PO BOX 874388,  

WASILLA, AK 99687 
 
 
Thank you so much for your prayers and 
offerings. 
 
Harold & Joyce Anderson 

Higher Ground Bible Ministry 
 
“The Lord gave the word; great was the 
company of those who proclaimed it.”   Psalms 
68:11 
 
 
 

 


